
 
 
 
 
 
 

UCAP ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
King School Library 

April 15, 2004 
 
In Attendance: 
Frankie Johnson 
Virginia Patterson 
Hayward Patterson 
Faye Christmon 
Leonard Christmon 
James Hayes, Jr. 
John Cooper 
Pauline Walker 
Loretha Harmon 
Jerry Moreland 
Todd Peck 
Bob Grewe 
Eddie Adair 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chief Adair at 5:35 p.m.  
 
Todd Peck from the Urbana Park District announced that he will be attending the UCAP 
meetings on a regular basis on behalf of the Park District.  He also distributed flyers for 
the dedication of the Labyrinth located at Crystal Lake Park to be held Friday, May 21, 
2004 and for the Labyrinth Conference to be held May 22, 2004.   
 
Bob Grewe from Urbana Community Development discussed the Spring Neighborhood 
Cleanup to be held May 8, 2004.  He asked that committee members refer to their recent 
newsletter for details.  He also reported that block grant money has been budgeted for 
improvements to Sunset Drive and for sidewalk improvements on Harvey Street. 
 
Jerry Moreland asked that UCAP Chairman John Cooper sign a letter of support, on 
behalf of the UCAP committee, supporting the purchase and distribution of garbage cans 
throughout the neighborhood by the UTEL (United To Eliminate Litter) committee.  He 
also brought a map showing the possible locations of the cans.  John Cooper made a 
motion to sign the letter of support and Leonard Christmon seconded the motion.  The 
motion passed. The letter was then signed by Chairman Cooper. 
 
James Hayes reported that he attended Robin Hall’s retirement party on April 13, 2004.  
He also reported that the park at Beslin and Goodwin has been cleaned up, mowed and 



planted with flowers by the City.  He stated that there are plans for a gas station to be 
built at Lincoln and Bradley and plans for condos and another gas station to be built on 
Lincoln Avenue in the future.  He also stated that the City has received the tax money 
from Provena but do not plan to use the money until appeals by Provena are completed.  
 
Chief Adair distributed Duck Race entry forms to committee members for the Great C-U 
Duck Race to be held May 1, 2004.  The proceeds will benefit the Don Moyer Boys & 
Girls Club.  He also reported that the recent murder in Urbana had been solved and that 
he will be attending a neighborhood meeting at Woodstone Apartments on April 19, 
2004, where the incident occurred, to talk to residents about concerns they have and ways 
to solve some of the outbreaks of crime in that area. He also reported that budget talks for 
Fiscal Year 2004/05 are continuing and should be completed in May 2004.         
 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:46 p.m. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted:   
Karen Lowery 
UPD Secretary 


